FINNEYTOWN LOCAL SCHOOL DISTRICT
Special Meeting, August 30, 2022

Finneytown Secondary Campus Media Center
8916 Fontainebleau Terrace

Cincinnati, OH 45231

5:00pm

The Finneytown Board of Education met in special session on Tuesday, August 30, 2022,
in the Media Center of the Finneytown Secondary Campus, 8916 Fontainebleau
Terrace, Cincinnati, OH 45231. Mr. Gast, Ms. Lee, Ms. McMullen, Mr. Rea and Mr.
Reeb were present. The President called the meeting to order at 6:07pm.

120-22 Ms. Lee moved, seconded by Mr. Rea, that the Board dispense with the
opening ceremony and approval of the minutes from the regular meeting of August 15,
2022. The President declared the motion passed.

Safety Plan 2022-2023 School Year

Dr. Laurie Banks, Superintendent, introduced Springfield Township Officer Kevin
Taylor as the new Finneytown Local School District SRO for the 2022-2023
school year. Officer Taylor is a 21-year veteran of the police force and has 9
years experience as an SRO.

Mr. Grant Anderson, Director of Operations, discussed the District Safety Plan:

o The plan is updated each year

o Each hazard or threat has a unique age-appropriate plan for the
Elementary and Secondary '

o Prevention is a key focus of the plan

o Response functional content areas include: closing school, emergency
communication, evacuation, family reunification, lockdown, medical
response, mental health services, rapid assessment, reverse evacuation
and shelter-in-place

o Response hazards and threats anticipated include: active shooter/active
aggressor, bomb threat, bullying, bus accident, fire, hostage, medical
blood borne pathogen, severe storm, tornado, terrorism, chemical
accident, civil disturbance, dam failure, death, earthquake, explosion,
flood, gas leak/outage, injury/health emergency, lost child, pandemic,
nuclear incident, power outage, sexual assault/abuse, unidentified
substances/illicit drugs/ water -outage/restriction, winter storm and ice
storm.

The plan involves collaborative input from internal and external sources.
Involved stakeholders include district administration, police, fire department, and
Shawn Riley, Safety Consultant HCESC.

The district uses Navigate 360 as its safety plan software and reporting
requirements.

State law requires 3 safety drills involving Springfield Township per year

Critical staff receive Crisis Prevention and Intervention (CPI) training
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- Mr. Grant Anderson, Director of Operations, discussed a building safety Q&A
based upon questions submitted by Board of Education members.

121-22 Mr. Rea moved, seconded by Mr. Reeb, that the Board move to Executive
Session, in accordance with ORC 121.22(G)(6), in order to discuss details relative to
security arrangements and emergency protocols for the District, which, if otherwise
disclosed, could jeopardize the security of the District.

RC: Mr. Gast, yes; Ms. Lee, yes; Ms. McMullen, yes; Mr. Rea, yes; Mr. Reeb, yes. The
president declared the motion passed.

The Board entered Executive Session at 7:27pm.

The Board returned to Regular Session at 8:10pm.

122-22 There being no further business, Mr. McMullen moved, seconded by Ms. Lee,
that the meeting be adjourned. The president declared the meeting adjourned at
8:10pm. ’
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